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Re: Clifton Cultural Arts Center 
 
Hello John: 
 
As you know the Clifton Cultural Arts Center (CCAC) will open its new 
facility in the first quarter of 2024.  CCAC worked hard to create an 
elegant and contemporary building in the heart of our community.  This 
facility is certain to revitalize our neighborhood, redefining its center by 
its location at the junction between the business district and the church/ 
school “avenue.”  It is a great example of an art project becoming an 
economic development project. 
 
The concentration of 6 utility poles, in the short block, in front of the 
CCAC is truly unfortunate.  I trust that Duke has the ability to find a 
creative solution to do better by eliminating 50% of these poles. Let me 
know if you could arrange a meeting with the leadership of the 
community to create a plan to address this issue. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gérald Checco, President 

 


